WVPOC & WVAC Joint Board Meetings

June 15, 2006

Attendance:  WVPOC:  Dwight Allenson, Don Meader, Peter Lambert, Elmer Hynes, Tom Gill, Bill Clegg, Jay Brennan, Barbara Clifford (ex-officio), Bev Mason


           WVAC:  Dwight Allenson, Don Meader, Peter Lambert, Elmer Hynes, Barbara Clifford, Bill Clegg, Gary Cole, Bev Mason


            Guests:  Dot Allenson, Bill Fitsmaurice, Mike Jacobsen, Nancy Drach

Election of Officers:  WVPOC – nominations were for Don Meader, president; Jay Brennan, Vice President; Barbara Clifford, treasurer; Peter Lambert, secretary.  Having no other nominations, motion made to cast one ballot for all officers as nominated, seconded, passed.

WVAC – nominations were for Don Meader, president; Gary Cole, Vice President; Barbara Clifford, treasurer; Bev Mason, secretary.  Having no other nominations, motion made to cast one ballot for all officers as nominated, seconded, passed.

Approval of minutes of April 20, 2006, board meeting: 


WVPOC – Motion made to approve minutes as written, seconded, passed.


WVAC – Motion made to approve minutes as written, seconded, passed.

Treasurer’s Report:  Barbara not at meeting yet.

Public Input:  None

Annual Meeting Review:  Need to get a list from both secretaries of items needing attention from annual meeting.

Gary pointed out that he had observed multiple take off and landings by some pilots causing potential damage to the runway.  He suggested that we again tell people to keep off the center.  Kelly J did bring the issue up at annual meeting.  Suggested she also mention it to the safety committee.  It was decided that a letter should be sent out by the board with directions of where to take off and land.  Before mailing the letter (to go out with annual assessment bills) Don would ask Glenn for his recommendations.

Gazebo:  There are still a few things to be done on the Gazebo.

Lawyer (Malia):  There were concerns brought up with the present lawyer, Attny Peter Malia.  Concerns included his dealing with other WV members, creating a conflict of interest situation; he also appears to be very busy, resulting in it being difficult to get responses to our communications.  Motion made to change to Attorney Deborah Fauver.  Seconded.  Discussion:  Don pointed out that Attorney Fauver worked for Attorney Albee back when we had her for the association’s attorney.  She now works out of the Cooper, Deans & Cargill firm in North Conway.  

Gary Cole added that Attorney Fauver’s husband owns a lot jointly with him in Soaring Heights.  The board did not feel this to be a conflict of interest.  Motion restated: “To change attorney representation to Attorney Deborah Fauver at Cooper, Deans & Cargill.” seconded, passed (both corporations).

It was also decided that the president would deal with the attorney unless it is felt he/she needs assistance on an issue.  This would be done by advisement of the board.

Fitzmaurice Issue:  Bill Fitzmaurice presented a letter to the board in regard to the Bob Clark property (Lot #87-WV-II).  Bob Clark has moved in a camper trailer and intends to occupy as a residence (which is not allowed in Bob Clark’s deed).  Don read the letter.   

Don addressed the issue from the town’s point of view – a camping trailer is allowed on one’s property for a period not to exceed 14 days.  Don had spoken with Dave Senecal, Ossipee’s Code Enforcement Officer.  They are aware of the day that the camper occupied the lot and his 14 days has started.

The board discussed what to do?  Motion was made to send a letter to Bob Clark instructing him to cease living on lot #87 based on Exhibit A, Item #3 of his deed giving him 7 days to vacate.  Failure to do so will result in legal action.”  It was discussed that our restrictions and covenants do make it possible for the association to recover attorney fees when enforcing regulations.  The motion was seconded, passed (WVPOC).  Bill Clegg voted no.

Bill Fitzmaurice also wanted to discuss the tractor-trailer storage unit on Bob Clark’s lot.  He brought this up at the last board meeting.  Bev felt that the board needed some legal advice on this issue.  Didn’t feel it was as clear of a violation as the residential issue.

Don felt that we need to meet with Attorney Fauver in regard to an obvious violation (the camper).  He was going to be out of town on vacation for a good part of the next month.  The board authorized Bev to set up an appointment with Attorney Fauver to discuss the issue.  She would also ask the attorney to send out a follow up letter if the camper is still on the lot after the 7 days as outlined by the association’s letter.  Motion made, seconded, passed.

Bill F is to keep in touch with the town and see what they are doing.

Road Paving Committee:  Dwight Allenson brought up Road paving under “Other Business” at annual meeting.  Nancy Drach explained her desire to look into what it would cost to do part or all of the unpaved roads in Windsock Village.  She would be willing to be on a committee to look into this.

Motion made to form a 3-person committee to explore paving the rest of the circle around WV-II and paving the remainder of the roads in WV.  This information would be presented at the next annual meeting.  Seconded, passed.

Committee Members to be:  Nancy Drach, Dwight Allenson, and (vacant – to be filled).  Jay Brennan said that he had a lot of information from when the issue was discussed before.  He will get to Nancy.

The committee is to explore the following:

Information on 
*Pre-paving activity – what needs to be done prior to paving.




*Paving costs – the rest of the circle around WV-II and remainder 

  of roads in WV.

*Post-paving expenses.

Nancy said her intentions were to get prices over the summer and make a presentation to the board in October (at board level).  

Nancy is to ask Glenn what would need to be done to prepare roads for paving; both in cost and time.

Other business:  Barbara Clifford asked that the board approve putting $50,000 of the WVAC savings in a CD to make more interest.  Motion made to authorize Barbara to invest $50,000 in a CD, seconded, passed.

Public Input:  None

Next Meeting:  July 20, 2006, at 6:30 PM at Gary Cole’s.

Motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded, passed.
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